

WINTER 2017

THE BAJA OUTREACH

What a Blessing & What a Way to End 2016!

On December 28th at 8am, our team met up in Carlsbad and piled into four 15-passenger vans, loaded with our luggage and supplies. We headed south, went through the border without a hitch and made our way down the beautiful Baja coastline, into the agricultural region. By 3pm we arrived at our destination — Vicente Guerrero, about a quarter of the way down the Baja peninsula.

Our team was the joint effort of four different ministries: Kids Around the World, Baja Christian Ministries, Foundation for His Ministry, and 19 of us from Circle of Concern. All together we were over 50 strong, more than 15 under the age of 18.

Thursday morning we started bright and early and made our way to Open Arms Ministry in Camalu, about 15 minutes up the road. We met the directors Daniel and Heidi who are an amazing couple!

Daniel shared his story with us and why Open Arms exists. Because Daniel grew up in an orphanage, beginning at the age of 7, he has struggled with feeling abandoned and unloved. Instead of holding onto his bitterness and hurt, he decided to try to make a difference. Through Open Arms, Daniel and Heidi help keep children who have at least one living parent out of orphanages, and care for kids who would otherwise wander the streets while their parents are at work. They provide a no-cost daycare service to them, touching the lives of the families and preventing childhood abandonment one child at a time. For more of their story visit, openarmsmexico.org

The team was blessed to install two playgrounds at Open Arms, one for older kids and one for younger. Saturday morning we had a dedication ceremony, and then opened them to the kids to play on. Watching the kids rush onto the playground with such joy is a great feeling of accomplishment! These playgrounds will be a great tool for Open Arms and their future.

We also held our free Eyeglass Clinic, Family Photos and Kids Ministry both days. These always provide the community with love and care and gives great exposure to our local partner, this time Open Arms.









This trip Eric and Heather from Baja Christian Ministries joined from Tijuana to help us. BCM's goal is to see one million disciples in Mexico. Along with sharing the Gospel, they also provide a free discipleship "Purple" book and partner with a local pastor to follow up with folks to help them in their walk with Jesus.

We went house to house and invited folks to the local park. Both days this gathered about 100 people. A few of us shared a short testimony, and then the gospel message was shared and folks and we prayed for their needs. This was the highlight for many of us, and knowing that the Pastor will be following up with those who said YES to Jesus is such a great feeling. COC is honored to have had the opportunity to bless this community. We thank each of you for your prayers and financial support! Together we are making a difference!

We hope to see many of you at our Santa Ana Park Day April 29th!

May 2017 be a year of spiritual growth and blessing for you,

Carol DeGraff, Executive Director



SANTA ANA 1/2 DAY OUTREACH

"Dia del Nino" - Children's Day Saturday, April 29 · 2:30pm – 6:00pm

Join us as we partner with Iglesia la Puerta

A great way to share God's love!

Where: Parking Lot of KidWorks, Donahue Center (1902 W. Chestnut Avenue · Santa Ana, CA 92703)

What we do: kids activities, vision clinic, family photos, share your testimony, pray for folks, translate

Suggested donation for supplies: \$15

Reply to Carol at carol@circleoc.com or 949.388.6400 to let us know if you can come. We need YOU!

TIJUANA – GET READY, HERE WE COME!

Our long time partners and friends, Pastor's Keith and Maya Durkin are moving to Tijuana this month and getting ready to head up a ministry that feeds 1,000 children each morning a nutritious breakfast in 5 different locations! They will be giving love, care and spiritual guidance to these children and families. We are excited to join hearts and hands to support them, both financially and in the future, to bring teams to help. We will keep you posted on this exciting opportunity! Please pray for the Durkin family as they transition from Baja to Tijuana. This is a big step of faith for them.



WAYS TO DONATE

DONATE ONLINE

Donations can be made securely online at **circleoc.com/donate**

THRIFT STORE

New and used goods can be donated to the Circle of Concern Thrift Store. **Call 1-800-499-5121.**

USED CARS

Used cars can be donated to Circle of Concern. **Call 1-855-500-RIDE**.



